
May 3, 2024 

Amy Cobden 
County of Nevada 
950 Maidu Avenue 
Nevada City, CA 95959 
Amy.cobden@nevadacountyca.gov 

RE: Award Notification – Community Resilience Centers (CRC) Program, Round 1, Implementation Grant 
Award, County of Nevada, “Revitalizing Western Nevada County Veterans’ Halls” 

Dear County of Nevada and partners, 

The California Strategic Growth Council (SGC) is pleased to inform you that the Council approved a Community 
Resilience Centers implementation award of $10,000,000.00 to the County of Nevada for “Revitalizing Western 
Nevada County Veterans’ Halls” at its April 24, 2024, meeting. Round 1 of CRC is funded by a FY 2022-2023 
budget appropriation from the General Fund. This program funding increases opportunities for the communities 
most impacted by climate change to respond to climate emergencies and provide year-round services and programs 
to enhance both climate resilience and community resilience. SGC is committed to support community-driven 
projects and achieve equitable, resilient communities and landscapes for all Californians. Congratulations on your 
successful application. 

This letter provides a conditional commitment of grant funds. CRC staff will initiate the Post-Award Consultation 
(PAC) process soon by scheduling a meeting with the Awardee and sending a review package including review 

checklists for implementation activities. This process will involve altering the scope of work to reflect the reduced 
award amount; addressing any outstanding issues identified by CRC staff, reviewers, and the interagency 
panel; and finalizing the grant agreement. Grantees and Partners will need to work closely and collaboratively with 
CRC Staff to address all issues prior to grant execution. All requested documentation and changes should be 
finalized within three (3) to four (4) months after the Council makes awards.  

Following execution of the grant agreement, grant funds will be disbursed on a bi-monthly basis. All reimbursed 
costs must meet the requirements for reimbursable tasks outlined in the grant agreement. CRC has been 
authorized to offer advanced payment to Grantees that are registered as 501(c)(3) nonprofit organizations, subject 
to meeting specified requirements, in accordance with AB 590 (Hart, 2023). We will follow up on the terms for 
accessing advance pay. Please note that no funds will be reimbursed for costs and expenses incurred prior to grant 

agreement execution. Further guidance on these topics is forthcoming. 

We look forward to our partnership in the coming years. If you have any questions, please contact the Program 
Team at CRC@sgc.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Lynn von Koch-Liebert 
Executive Director 
California Strategic Growth Council 

1400 Tenth Street, Sacramento, CA 95814   ●   www.sgc.ca.gov   ●   (916) 324-9775 

http://www.sgc.ca.gov/
mailto:Amy.cobden@nevadacountyca.gov
mailto:CRC@sgc.ca.gov

